
 

 

 
MEDIA RELEASE       FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

 
          May 6, 2020 

For More Information Contact:          
Suzanne Abi-Rached,  

Media Coordinator (559) 457-1605 

sabi-rached@fresno.courts.ca.gov  

        
The Fresno Superior Court was notified late Wednesday afternoon that two employees have had contact 

with a person who tested positive for the Coronavirus (COVID-19). Both employees work within the B.F. 

Sisk Courthouse, located at 1130 O Street. Though the employees themselves have not yet tested 

positive, the Fresno Superior Court has closed the B.F. Sisk Courthouse location and has sent all staff 

home until further notice, pending the results of the employees testing. This action was taken with the 

health and safety of the court employees, justice partners and the public in mind.  

The Fresno Superior Court has limited operations in the midst of the public health emergency, and has 

taken a variety of precautions in hopes of slowing the spread of COVID-19. 

That includes suspension of most criminal and civil jury trials, holding most hearings via phone and 

video, reducing the number of employees in the courthouse each day and implementing enhanced 

cleaning procedures. 

Please visit the Court’s website for further updates. 
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